
Minutes of a meeting of the GENERAL PURPOSE/FINANCE COMMITTEE, 
Arlesey Town Council held in the Village Hall, Arlesey on Tuesday 19 July 2011.  

PRESENT:       

            Cllrs:    Mrs L Bowskill (Chairman)                    Mrs C Harris

Mrs D Archer                                       R Harris

                        N Daniels                                            C Howitt

                        H Harper                                             D West  

Also present:    Mrs E Hare (Clerk) and Cllr A White  

13 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr I Dalgarno and Cllr D Page. 

14 MEMBERS’ INTERESTS

No declarations of personal or prejudicial interests were received 

15 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There was no public participation

16 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

Prior to the meeting Members received a copy of the minutes of the General 
Purpose/Finance Committee meeting held on the 21 June 2011

RESOLVED

that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 21 June 2011 be 
confirmed and signed by the Chairman as a true record  

17 MATTERS ARISING

Minute number 10 – Application for Street Trading – The Clerk reported that 
clarification of the Town Council’s concerns for the Application for Street Trading 
Consent had been received.  The replies detailed were;

1. There will be no trade waste generated on site.  All items are removed from trade 
packaging at the applicant’s home address.  Only sales packaging will remain.

2. There are a number of rubbish bins within the area of the catering vehicle and 
First Capital Connect have agreed that these can be used by customers and 
emptied as part of their normal clean up routine

3. This will be a Monday to Saturday ‘mornings only’ operation offering teas, coffees 
and soft drinks for sale together with cakes, muffins and croissants.

The due date for consultations has now passed and the consent will be granted in 
due course.

Minute number 12 – Any other items for information only – The Clerk reported on 
the request for the Town Council’s vehicle use of average miles per gallon.  From 
the 13 December 2010, the vehicle had done 1449 miles to 11 July 2011, 397.82 
litres = 87.5204 gallons of diesel had been purchased at a cost £445.72 net of VAT.  
The average miles per gallon are 16.55614. 

18 STAFF TRAINING

The Clerk reported that the full-time grounds maintenance staff had attended a 
NPTC Strimmers and Brushcutters course that day.   It is a two day course and the 
assessment day will take place on 29 July 2011.  This qualification will be held and 
just topped up with refreshers.

It was AGREED to note the report on the full-time grounds maintenance 
staff’s training on strimmers and brushcutters   

19 APPLICATION FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 2011

The Chairman reported that prior to the meeting members had received a copy of 
the application for financial assistance for consideration from Mid Beds Link-a-Ride 
Community Transport.  The Clerk had given her a copy of the accounts which had 
been received in the office that morning.

It was proposed to give a donation of £50. 


